MINUTES – August 18, 2008
WOODVILLE VILLAGE COUNCIL – REGULAR MEETING

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Woodville Village Council held on Monday August 18, 2008 in Council Chambers at Town Hall.  Present at Roll Call were Mayor Richard Harman, Clerk-Treasurer Barb Runion, Council Members – Jeff Tate, Joe Riffle, Monte Porter, Ty Tracy, Bob Hathaway, and Judy Karchner .Also present were Zoning Inspector, Bill Rowles, Chief Roy Whitehead, Deb Wallace of The Press, Scott Schroeder of Poggemeyer Design Group, Village Works Administrator Bob Rickard, and many village residents (see list attached)
Mayor Harman called the meeting to order and led the pledge to the flag.

Minutes of the Regular Meeting and Finance Committee meeting of August 4 were approved as presented.
AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION
Zoning Inspector, Bill Rowles informed Council that he will be making a decision this week about the lighting issue between Mr. Jim Damschroeder and the Woodmore Elementary School. Rowles will inform all parties of his decision and will recommend that if they are not satisfied with Rowles findings, that they direct any further responses to the Zoning Board of Appeals.

Margaret Sattler complimented the Police Dept. on keeping the semi’s off of the side streets during the closing of Rt. 105 at Rt.20.

Mayor Harman asked that the 3rd reading of Ordinance #14 -2008 be read at this time.

Runion responded with the reading of Ordinance #14-2008 AN ORDINANCE MODIFYING THE SEWER RATES OF THE VILLAGE OF WOODVILLE, SANDUSKY COUNTY, OHIO AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY.                                                           Mayor Harman then asked for discussion.
Many residents were in attendance to speak about the additional charge of $10.00 with Tanglewood, Woodpointe, Endeavour’s Landing, Rospert Condominiums, Brookside Dr. and Grande Ave. residents receiving a $6.00 credit. These areas have already separated sanitary and storm sewers. The revenue derived from this additional charge will go into the Sewer Replacement and Improvement Fund and will be used for costs associated with future improvements to the Village’s Sewer System required by the EPA.
Scott Schroeder of PDG presented the breakdown of how the $6.00 credit was determined. 

· The cost of two sewers in a new subdivision versus one sewer in the older subdivisions has a value.

· The value is $40/foot x 90 foot average lot divided by 2 sides =$1,800./lot
· Ten-year old sewer 33% straight line depreciation =$1,200/lot
· $1,200 @ 4% @ 20 years = $88/year

· $1,200 @ 0% @ 20 years = $60/year

· Average $60 + $88 divided by 2 = $74/year

· $74/year divided by 12 months = $6.18/month
· $6.00 month credit

WOODVILLE VILLAGE COUNCIL – REGULAR MEETING-8/18/08-PAGE 2
AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION – CONTINUED

$10/month surcharge - $6/month credit = $4/month charge to new subdivision for 20 years.

The cost of the house connection would be borne by the consumer building the new house much the same as the existing home connecting to the new separated sewer.

After 20 years, the credit expires and everyone pays the same.
Village residents expressed opinions for and against the $6.00 credit, and after much discussion Tracy made a motion to adopt Ordinance #14-2008, Tate second. VOTE – Yeas – Tracy, Tate (exempt from discount), and Porter (exempt from discount). Nays- Hathaway, Karchner, and Riffle. Mayor Harman cast a Nay vote to break the tie. THE ORDINANCE FAILED 3-4.

REPORTS

ADMINISTRATIVE & PERSONNEL- Riffle reported that the Administrative & Personnel committee had met on Aug. 9th. to review the personnel manual. Corrections were made and will be given to Rickard and Whitehead. A final review will be done, and manual should be ready to be adopted in September. Runion will have the total cost from Clemans and Nelson ready for review at the next meeting.
Riffle reported that the Pro’s and Con’s list for combining the Town Hall offices with the offices at the Utilities Building on Lime Rd. was being review by the committee.
PUBLIC WORKS & MAINTENANCE – Hathaway questioned if the Tree Board had been approached about the removal of the Pine Trees located in the park area by the pool. Porter had contacted them, but has had no response yet.
Hathaway reported that although many employees were complying with the request to conserve on gas, he was still witnessing some that are not. Hathaway asked Rickard to speak with the employee’s again about conserving gas.

Hathaway and Tate took a tour of the water treatment plant and Hathaway questioned Rickard on the condition of the valves. Rickard responded that the valves are on a list to be repaired.

ENVIRONMENTAL & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT – Karchner – No report.
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FINANCE – Tracy made a motion to adopt Finance Ordinance #1452 in the amount of $33,595.78.  Riffle second. VOTE – Yeas, Tracy, Riffle, Hathaway, Karchner, Tate, and Porter. Nays – None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.
Tracy also reported that he attended the Woodville Business Association (WBA) meeting and some concerns were raised about the Temple Furniture Building. The WBA wondered if it would be considered a Health Dept. issue as rats were seen around the property. Whitehead reported that they had set traps and so far nothing has been caught. Whitehead will get the area cleaned up.
The WBA has ordered banners for the light poles in the Downtown area, and they should be in soon.

PUBLIC SAFETY – Tate reported that the letter from Rospert Enterprises that is granting property owners on Challenger Dr. a 10’ drainage easement so that they may create a water drainage swale at their expense, will not be sign by any of those property owners at this time.
The weeds in the area between Challenger Dr. and Lueke Ave. have been addressed.
RECREATION & PARKS DEVELOPMENT – Porter presented minutes from the Tree Committee meeting of August 12th. The Committee will be revising their prices for the purchase of boulevard trees and yard trees. They will also be planting some trees to complete the Ash tree removal project. The next meeting for the Tree Comm. will be on Sept 9th.
Porter questioned the guarantee on the pool’s metal liner. Many area’s had large gaps between the liner and the concrete. Rickard will check into this.
WORKS ADMINISTRATOR – Rickard reported that the price for salt has gone from $43.00/ton to $93.00/ton this year. He has ordered 150 ton for this season.
The OSS solid waste grant that was applied for was denied. The reason stated was because of monetary cuts to the grant program.

The filter refurbishing is about half finished.
Tim Eckman’s probation period will be up on Aug.25th. Rickard reported that he has done an excellent job for the Village and will be testing soon for the Class II operator’s license. Rickard recommended that he receive the .50 cents per hour wage increase.

Tracy made a motion to increase Eckman’s wage from $19.50 to $20.00 per hour starting on August 25th. Tate second. VOTE – Yeas – Tracy, Tate, Hathaway, Karchner, Porter, and Riffle. Nays – None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.
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WORKS ADMINISTRATOR – CONTINUED- Rickard reported that the mold inspection had been completed by Total Environmental Services,LLC. No mold spores were present.  They recommended a dehumidifier in the basement area, old chimney capped, and to check the gutters to see that they are not plugged.
There will be water main work done this week on College Ave. at the corners of Elm and Perry Streets.

The two young men doing the basement surveys for the sewer separation project have gone back to school, so Gary Jeanette will be finishing up the surveys. We have about 130 residents left.

Karchner questioned the status on the Swartz property and the sewer lines. Rickard reported that he is having Matt Tille check into this.

Mayor Harman asked that Rickard address the mosquito spraying with the employee’s that are spraying, so that no areas of town are overlooked.

POLICE DEPARTMENT - Chief Whitehead reported that the Motel was being cleaned up. Temple Furniture will also be cleaned up.
Chief Whitehead presented his monthly report.

The Auxiliary Officers will be helping with the traffic on First St. and Pine Rd. during the first week of school.
NEW BUSINESS:

Runion asked Council to set the next meeting date as the first Monday will be Labor Day. The meeting was set for Tuesday, September 2, 2008 at 7pm.
Riffle made a motion to draft an Ordinance to reflect the $10 charge for all because of the failure of Ordinance #14-2008. Tracy second. VOTE-Yeas-Riffle, Tracy, Hathaway, Karchner, Porter, and Tate. Nays-None.MOTION CARRIED6-0.
MAYOR’S REPORT:
Mayor Harman reported that he was at the Pass Appreciation Party at the pool and it was a very nice party, and was well attended.
Mayor Harman adjourned the meeting at 8:35p.m.
                                                                      ______________________
                                                                                   Mayor Richard A. Harman
________________________                                        
Clerk/Treasurer Barbara J. Runion
                         
